



Lightning Creek Ski Club

July 29, 2024

7:00 pm, Virtual

Attendance: Michelle, Falko, Kristyna, Tamara, Karcsi

Regrets: Julie, Dave, Sean, Anita, Jacci

Opening Business

- Approval of minutes. Motion, Michelle. Second Tamara.

President Report

Program director signed: paperwork has been signed with Chris for Program Director position

Bookkeeper signed: paperwork has been signed with Monica for Bookkeeper position

Banking signed over: Done with the help of Rene. Falko, Jacci, Dave and Julie have all signed paperwork for bank directors.

Calendar: We are starting to look at the calendar. Would like to set the picture day for this season ASAP.

Troll Races

Teck Race: January 18th-19th

Highschool Provincials: Feb 24th -26th

Other Races:

Nancy Greene Festival: Powder King, Feb 15th – 17th

2nd Teck Race: TBD in February

Final Teck Race: TBD in March

Coaching Resource and hiring: Posting out in Indeed, BC Alpine and Linked In. Looking for a coach Friday to Monday and to attend races. Simon has stated he will be a coach resource one day on the weekend.

Dryland: Planning for separate dryland groups for Alpine and Nancy Greene athletes this year. Looking to start mid September to mid December. Tamara and Jacci to discuss and plan days and times that work around other sports to increase attendance. If spaces do not fill, we will consider opening registration to people outside LCSC but the design of the program will remain geared towards alpine skiing.

Treasurer Report

Chequing: \$57,167.30

Gaming: \$258.14

GIC: \$5,000

Owing on credit card: \$ 0

Dave Frappier has put his name forward to be Treasurer.

Accounts payable: two \$500 bursaries to be paid

Accounts receivable:

Registrar Report

Registration link: Ready to go. Falko, Jacci, Tamara to review. To be live in September. Discussion held re whether we will keep our current helmet and consent Waiver or just use BC Alpine Code of Conduct.
Decision made to make hard sided helmets mandatory for all ages.

Fundraising Report

Pub night update: pub night has been moved to Oct 19th due to availability of the auctioneer. Date has been changed with the Cariboo.

Nancy Greene Report

Recruitment Plan: Considering ways to bring more families into the club: online advertising, promotional video, pictures, flyers, targeting families with young children

Cariboo Adventure Media Quote: Quote given at \$1400 for 2-3 hours of shooting resulting in a 2 minute video (mix of pictures and videos). We will look within the club to see if any member may be able to put together something similar for us. Tamara to put a call out on facebook to collect video clips and photos.

DD Driving Fundraising: Tamara has been organizing these events and will continue to for future events. However, response to callouts for drivers has been poor. Opportunities have been turned down for this reason. Possible solutions: send emails in addition to facebook posts; trialing Signup.com app for volunteer signup; collecting a list of interested potential drivers in advance

Alpine Report

Pre-season training: looking at organizing a PK camp; sunpeaks also an option but PK would likely be much less expensive

FIS registration: decision needing to be made in regards to how we will charge these athletes for training. Tabled for another meeting with better attendance.

Athletes communications: we want to start our communications early this season starting with topics such as dryland, equipment info, etc.

Coaching Report

Report: It is John and Mike's final season for highschool team coaching and then we will have to reevaluate the program and see who will be able to do it. Otherwise our same coaches from last year are returning and Simon is coming on as a new coach.

Adjourned: 8:15 pm

Next Meeting: Aug 7th, 2024